

## GEBACA Intergroup April Meeting Minutes – May 23, 2020 (Zoom)

Attendees: Carol, Denise, John, Carmen, Barbara, Marcus, Shari, Starr

- 1) Opened with Serenity Prayer
- 2) Introductions
- 3) Readings
- 4) Approved April minutes
- 5) Approved agenda
- 6) Chairperson Report – Marcus
  - a) Set up new Zoom meetings, updated others
  - b) Updated Zoom to annual account
    - i) Still have one monthly
  - c) Reviewed AWC meeting
    - i) <https://acawso.org/2020/05/08/may-9th-2020-wso-board-teleconference-agenda/>
  - d) Intergroup Inventory
    - i) Reviewed questions from other groups
    - ii) Contacted WSO and got some question resources there
    - iii) Need to distill down questions we want to use for our inventory.
    - iv) Group discussed use of Survey Monkey to facilitate inventory. Starr will look into this.
  - e) Should we allow groups to use our Zoom account for step studies and other workshops?
    - i) Group discussed, and voted to allow this.
- 7) Treasurer Report
  - a) Expenses look a little off, because Cathy accidentally deposited to our account. We refunded her.
  - b) Addressed various one-time fees (office supplies)
  - c) Group discussed processes for ordering literature.
- 8) Literature Report
- 9) Website Report
  - a) Discussed getting web hosting and other related expenses out of Starr's name and into the group's name.
  - b) Look into credit card for group – will that make transitions easier?
  - c) Either way, group approved setting up GoDaddy account in Intergroup name.
- 10) July Speaker Mtg
  - a) John, Erin & Shari are working on getting everything set up
    - i) Will make flyer
    - ii) John will send info to post on gebaca.org
  - b) Discussed waiver for speakers & posting on gebaca.org
    - i) Group agreed audio only
- 11) October Speaker Mtg
  - a) Still need host.
    - i) Carol from Brentwood discussed with her group, and will get back to the group

- b) Will likely still do Zoom in addition to live meeting, to accommodate at-risk groups.  
(Assuming we can have gatherings by then.)

12) Intergroup Rep Updates

13) Discussed role of Region

- a) We are sending them contributions – what do they do?